High Littleton C of E Primary School



Annual Report to Parents 2015-2016

Dear Parents/Carers,

This report illustrates our school's achievements for the academic year 2015-2016. We would like to thank the whole school community for their contributions to the school throughout the year.

Yours sincerely,

The Governing Body

SATs Results

	% achieving the expected standard
Reading	100%
Writing	82%
Maths	100%
SPAG	100%

Key Stage 2

	% achieving the expected standard
Reading	88%
Writing	75%
Maths	83%

Key Stage 1

At the end of both Key Stage 1 and 2, children are expected to meet the Age Related Standards for maths, reading, writing as well as Spelling, Punctuation and Grammar (SPAG). This is known as the expected standard. We were delighted with our results, which were significantly above national averages and in the top 10% of schools nationally.

Year 1 Phonics Screening

92% of Year 1 children passed the Phonic Screening Check in June 2016. This is a fantastic achievement, of which the staff and children can be very proud.



School Events and Achievements

- Headteacher's Tea Parties
- Year 6 trip to London
- Leavers' Day @ Wells Cathedral and Bath Abbey
- · Residential Trip to Isle of Wight
- · Young Crime Writer's Awards
- Healthy Schools Certificate
- KS1 Cookery Bags
- High Littleton Cake Race
- Dance Umbrella
- Increase in Universal FSM
- Book Week
- Young Voices
- Senior Citizens' Party
- Cycling Proficiency
- Safer Internet Day
- NSPCC Anti-bullying workshops
- Comic Relief Talent Show
- Bath Abbey Singing Project
- Primary Languages Day
- Author visits
- Swimming lessons
- Headteacher's Awards
- KS1 and KS2 Star Reader Awards







During the last academic year, we have been working in partnership with our colleagues across the Midsomer Norton Schools Partnership. As an academy, we have benefitted from greater collaboration across the primary phase, whilst also improving the transition for our children into secondary education. The whole school shared a joint INSET with other schools to look at the quality of maths and English from Reception, right the way through to Year 10. The school has received the support of regular teaching in French, art, music as well as the use of Norton Hill's Food Technology department. As part of our expansion, the Trust have also improved school facilities in terms of the building of a new classroom and purchase of new IT hardware for the school. We look forward to continuing our work within the partnership to develop opportunities for the children at High Littleton Primary School.





Sports and Extra Curricular Activities

 Midsomer Norton and District Games Association (MSNDGA) Small Schools Champions

- Tag Rugby Plate Runners-up
- Swimming for Years 2, 3 and 4
- Cross Country Club
- Tag Rugby Club
- New PE facilities
- High Littleton Mile
- Judo
- Badminton Club
- Cricket Club
- Gymnastics
- Football Club
- Mad Science
- Dance
- Cheerleading Club
- Hockey
- Toplink Festival
- Tennis
- Cricket Club









Church and Community Events

- Harvest Festival
- Senior Citizens' Party
- Remembrance Service
- Carol Concert
- Christmas Service
- Cam Valley Arts Trail
- Easter Service
- Leavers' Service
- Open Morning
- Children In Need





Educational Visits

- Stonehenge
- Weston Aquarium
- Wessex Water
- Tesco
- STEAM @ Swindon
- Haynes
- Court Farm
- Bristol Zoo
- SS Great Britain
- Wyevale Aquarium Centre
- @ Bristol







Pupil Premium

The Pupil Premium is an allocation of additional funding provided to schools to support specific groups of children who are vulnerable to possible underachievement. These include pupils who are entitled to free school meals; those looked after by the local authority and children of armed service personnel. The intended effect of this funding is to accelerate progress and raise attainment.

In most cases the Pupil Premium is allocated to schools and is clearly identifiable. It is for schools to decide how the Pupil Premium, allocated to schools per FSM pupil, is spent, since they are best placed to assess what additional provision should be made for the individual pupils within their responsibility.

In the 2015/16 academic year High Littleton Church of England Primary School received £21,876 in Pupil Premium funding. Below is how we spent the money allocated, to raise attainment during the academic year.

Access to Norton Radstock	£5,713	Support for children and families with behavioural issues. Parental Support
Behaviour Panel		Advisers to liaise between home and school. Specialised support from Fosse
		Way. Access to services. Improved behaviour and achievement by Pupil Pre-
		mium pupils.
Focused 1:1 support for Year 6	£821	All children have achieved the expected standard in reading, mathematics
pupils to overcome gaps in		and SPAG. Pupil Premium children have made at least good progress.
learning		
Focused 1:1 support for KS1	£884	92% of children passed the Year 1 Phonics Screening Check. All our Pupil Pre-
pupils in reading.		mium children passed the check.
		All our Year 2 Pupil Premium children passed the Year 2 Phonic Screening Re-
Mathletics Subscription	£376	Access to on-line homework to support those children from disadvantaged
p		backgrounds, allowing them to complete work at home. All Pupil Premium
		children achieved the expected standard in maths.
Speech and Language	£5,752	Targeted children gain weekly access to specialised support from Speech therapist.
Focused TA support in Year 6	£1,197	High attainment and progress of pupils in Year 6.
Focused SEN support	£5,797	Good progress made by SEN pupils across Key Stage 2.
To support families eligible for FSM to pay for educational	£900	All Pupil Premium children attended the Year 6 residential visit.
Attachment Aware Schools	£750	Whole school project to ensure that Pupil Premium children and those with
Programme		early attachment difficulties are nurtured at school. Improved provision and
SEN Network	£1,600	Children and families have been able to gain access to support from the
		network to improve outcomes.





Local Governing Body Meetings

Our school governors have a wide range of responsibilities. They help to raise the standards of pupil achievement and plan the school's future direction. The Governors are also accountable for the performance of the school to parents and the wider community. During 2014-2015 the Governing Body discussed the following:

Name Role

Mrs Sharon Wiseman Director Appointed Governor Mr Tony Wells Director Appointed Governor

Mr Gareth Griffith Headteacher

Mr Ian GunningDeputy HeadteacherMrs Lynne LivseyFoundation GovernorRev. Guy EdwardsFoundation Governor

Mrs Sam Easton Director Appointed Governor

Mrs Lara Turner-Rogers Parent Governor
Ms Claire Burch Parent Governor

Mr Ian Wills Director Appointed Governor

Mr Les Kew Community Governor
Mr Paul Wyatt Community Governor

- · Attainment and progress of pupils
- · Leadership and Management
- · Teaching and Learning
- Behaviour and safety
- School Development Plan
- Maths and English Action Plans
- Governor Training and Visits update
- Special Educational Needs and Disability (SEND)
- Pupil Premium
- PE and School Sports Premium
- Healthy Schools
- E-safety
- Assessment
- School Self-Evaluation
- · Policies and procedures
- Child Protection and Safeguarding
- Admissions
- Staffing
- Finance and resources
- Performance Management
- Recruitment and Selection
- Governor Improvement Plan



